

MPS LOCAL LEAGUE

MEETING MINUTES

Date: February 20, 2020

Committee Members Present: Pat Parlette, Chris Mahon, Becki Carleton, Clint Carleton, Jessica Lloyd, Debbie Marling, Dan Hildebrandt, Sindy Waldriff

Guests – N/A

Regrets: Trevor Coulter

Subject	Discussion
Previous Minutes	January approved – Sindy; Jessica
Treasurer/ Financial Report	Received all team monies (SM at meeting)
Review of previous meeting discussions	<ul style="list-style-type: none">a) Electronic game reports – members to go back to home centres to inquire about purchasing iPads with bulk order; each gamesheet has a \$2 processing feeb) Gate fee; suggested to cover processing fees for game sheets; declined at this timec) All Star game; alternate years with Local League and Representative players; monies raised for the Bob Beaumont bursary; cost per player @ \$25.00d) Memo – to all coaches, officials, time keepers, parents, etc. to emphasize respect, responsibilities, etc; to be sent prior to playoffs as a remindere) Year-End; Major Novice times are still outstanding; Clint to follow-up with Muskoka Rock; \$926.60 paid to Dan for dog-tags; owing to Trophies & Engraving \$1,305.15 for medals; owing to Clint for labels \$65.81
VP/Statistician Report	Dan provided report with details outlining the receipt of game sheets (and those missing) and penalties; see attached
President Report	O'Canada to be performed/played for the final game(s) at each centre (not including Minor Novice); Clint to send out additional copies of rules for penalties, etc to all centres

Subject	Discussion
OMHA Report	South Muskoka had an issue with Minor Novice roster being under “house league” and not Local League; ensure that this is accurate going forward;
New Business	<p>Ipads – Highland Storm and Huntsville have opted not to order any iPads, for the purpose of electronic games sheets for next season; South Muskoka and Parry Sound will be discussing at their next board meeting; Almaguin will order 5</p> <p>Year-end; in the event of a tie – 3 on 3 for 5 minutes then to shootout; teams must indicate 5 “shooters” on game sheet at start of each game</p>
Round Table Discussion	<p>AMHA – n/a</p> <p>HS – suggestion to add Pool C for Atom Division in future if excessive numbers (recommended by parent group)</p> <p>Huntsville – next year will have a Novice LL Rep and a separate Rep for all older levels</p> <p>MR – n/a</p> <p>PS – Midget player over penalty threshold; completed form and submitted to LL Board; Bantam issue - form to follow; found most penalties were coaching issue with one team specifically; including referee</p> <p>SM – dealt with one player at threshold; Midget coach apology for not calling head contact penalties followed by ejection</p>

Next meeting; TBA